Appendix K: CSR, Living Wage, Zero Hour Contracts & General 
RFQ Process for: - ‘The Provision of a Universal Primary Resilience Programme
Corporate Social Responsibility:

Blackpool Council is committed to promoting Corporate Social Responsibility (CSR) and is proactively encouraging contractors to adopt the principles of Ethical Procurement throughout the supply chain, as specified by the Ethical Trading Initiatives Base Code, which incorporates International Labour Organisation (ILO) Conventions. The key principles are: 

1. 
Employment is freely given (ILO Conventions 29 & 105) 

2. 
Freedom of association and the right to collective bargaining are respected. (ILO Core Conventions 87, 98, 135, 143)

3. 
Working conditions are safe and hygienic (Health & Safety at Work etc. Act 1974)

4. 
Child labour shall not be used (ILO Conventions 138, 182) 

5. 
Living wages are paid (ILO Conventions 26 &131). Please also see below 

6. 
Working Hours (The Working Time Regulations (1998))

7. 
Regular employment is provided. (Obligations under labour or social security laws arising from regular employment shall not be avoided by labour only contracts or exploitative apprenticeships) 

9. 
No inhumane treatment.

Living Wage:

From the 1st April 2013 Blackpool Council has ensured that every Council employee earns at least the Living Wage.  

The Living Wage is a concept introduced in 2001 that sets an hourly rate based on the basic cost of living in the UK. In practical terms this means that nobody working for Blackpool Council will earn less than the current living wage per hour.  From April 2015 new legislation will mean anyone aged 25 and over will be entitled to the living wage.

Initially this scheme will be implemented across Blackpool Council’s employees, however Blackpool Council’s vision is much wider and we are therefore pro-actively encouraging contractors and sub-contractors of Blackpool Council to adopt the Living Wage so that together we can really make a difference to people’s lives.

Zero Hour Contracts:

The term ‘zero hours’ is not defined in legislation, but is generally understood to be an employment contract between an employer and a worker, which means the employer is not obliged to provide the worker with any minimum working hours, and the worker is not obliged to accept any of the hours offered.

Blackpool Council does not use zero hour contracts and has ensured that every Council employee is guaranteed minimum working hours in line with their employment.

However Blackpool Councils vision is much wider and we therefore pro-actively encourage contractors, sub-contractors and service providers to Blackpool Council not to used zero hour contracts, so that we can together really make a difference to people’s lives.

General:

The Council shall not be obliged to award a contract to any of the Bidders or at all.

The Council reserves the right at any time to vary, add to, delete, withdraw from, suspend or terminate the Procurement Procedure, any part of the Procurement Procedure by notice in writing to the Bidders.
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